St Peter's Church PCC meeting

5 March 2019 7:00pm - 8:30pm

Minutes

Present: Barbara Agar, Chris Clayton, Rachel Fell, David Fisher, Alan Garrow (Chair), Sarah Martin, Oliver Longstaff, Eleanor McClea, Paul Medforth, Stella Pilling and Patricia Stableford.

Apologies: Hannah Beck, Sian Lockwood, Angus Turner and Judith Yeats.

1. Welcome and opening prayer

Alan welcomed everyone and opened the meeting with prayer.

2. Reflection

Christine led a reflection on a poem by George Herbert.

3. Apologies for absence

Apologies were given on behalf of those absent and noted.

4. Acceptance of the minutes of January's meeting

The minutes of the PCC meeting held on 29 January were unanimously approved, subject to adding a reference to discussions about monitoring PCC attendance in minute 7 (PCC and Vision).

5. Matters arising

Alan reported that incremental progress is being made in relation to noticers - a few people have been approached discreetly about becoming noticers.  Chris is exploring options in relation to content management systems for the personal data we hold.

Electoral roll forms have been made available, alongside an invitation to join the planned giving scheme for those not already a member of it.  These have been advertised at every service for the last couple of weeks.

In relation to safeguarding, Sian has indicated that she is willing to remain our Safeguarding Officer.  We have received a lot of information from the diocese about safeguarding recently.  Chris is also working on a lone working policy.

Chris reported that instruction manuals for the audio visual system are an ongoing project.

In relation to stewardship, Alan proposes picking up on this in May.  In addition, Steve Jones has offered to help digitise our accounts and discussions are ongoing between him and David.

Alan noted that an article on PCC membership was recently included in the Weekly News and work is underway to prepare a pack of material for prospective PCC members.

It is proposed that Susie Hart will present ideas for new altar frontals at April's meeting.

6. Finances

David reported that the 2018 accounts are not quite ready, however progress is being made in relation to tax repayments/Gift Aid.  The accounts will be presented at April's meeting.

David also reported that a £10,000 legacy has been received from Isabel Crawford's estate and that we are expecting around £20,000 from Audrey Lambert's estate.

We have now paid for the south aisle floor repairs and organ repairs and have used most of the funds that were raised for each of these projects.

7. Welcome and Inclusion

Christine led discussions by explaining the background and reasons for reviewing our approach to welcome and inclusion.  Christine explained that the aim of our discussions is to produce a set of priorities and ideas for a new welcome and inclusion group to develop into a policy.

Those present were divided into three groups: one to discuss the issues relating to the physical body of the building, one to discuss the role of communication and one to discuss our overall approach and attitudes to those who may be experiencing difficulties.

These small group discussions took place for 20 minutes or so, following which each group reported back with their suggested priorities.

(Note: these priorities are set out in the "Welcome, Inclusion, Respect" document accompanying these minutes under the heading "Priorities as decided by the PCC on 05/03/19".)

Christine agreed to collate the feedback received and produce something for the welcome and inclusion group to look at.  In due course, the group will be invited to report back to the PCC.

Alan thanked Christine on behalf of all present for a useful and constructive discussion.

8. Fabric

Paul reported as follows:

· Repairs to the south aisle floor have been finished and paid for;

· Jo is obtaining quotes to replace the carpet in the Nave/South Transept but replacement is likely to cost £4,000-5,000.  As the existing carpets were re-fitted satisfactorily following the south aisle work, this is no longer as urgent as previously thought;

· Organ repairs have been completed;

· West end door repairs have also been completed; and

· There may be further costs related to the heating system - the yearly service is taking place imminently.

In relation to other larger Fabric items, our architect has advised that the stonework mould doesn't need to be cleaned - at least not for a long time.  It will only come back if it is cleaned.

9. Sub-group and deanery synod minutes

Minutes of the Standing Committee and Deanery Synod were tabled and accepted.

It was noted that the PCC should be kept informed of our engagement and work with local schools.  Alan noted that the headteacher of St Peter's school is due to write an update in the Weekly News.

10. AOB

There was no other business.

11. Review of meeting

There was a brief review of the meeting.

The meeting concluded with prayers at 8.30pm.
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